ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
8 September 2015
PRESENT: Councillors Bell (Chair), Armstrong, Boyd, Sleight, and Yeo (from Item 76/15).

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Pollard attended for Item 73 & 75.
Apologies:  Councillor Holmes, Eggleston, Pearson-Moore and Widd. 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

69/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – Councillor Boyd declared an interest in the planning application 15/02560/PLF: Construction of boundary gate, Old School House, 2 Main Street, Etton.

70/15
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting held on the 14 July 2015 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

71/15
UPDATE ON MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING – The Clerk reported that East Riding of Yorkshire Council had agreed to look at where the Go Slow had been painted on Gardham Lane.  ERYC would not remove the sign that directed traffic to Etton along Rootas Lane because they felt it helped with road safety.  The Clerk had asked whether a “Not Suitable for HGV” signed could be installed.  It looked unlikely that a public donation would be made towards the cost of the gate and gatepost on Church Walk.  The recent road traffic accident in the Parish was noted.


Resolved - (a) that Councillor Boyd would approach St Mary’s Church and ask whether they would be willing to contribute to the cost, potentially from their Waste Recycling Grants contribution (b) that the Clerk would request quotes for the a replacement gate and gatepost.
72/15 
TO RECEIVE QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS – There were no questions received. 
73/15
EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL ISSUES – a) Lamp posts – Councillor Bell advised that the village’s lamp posts had been re-painted matt black from the original gloss green and that the replacement lamp post was not yet painted - Resolved – Clerk to request that all lamp posts be re-painted their original colour.  



b) Speeding traffic – The meeting discussed the problem of speeding traffic on Main Street and the prohibitive costs of the electronic slow down signs - Resolved – That the Clerk requests Police speed checks at peak times.


c) Overgrown hedges Rootas Lane / Malton Road Junction – Councillor Sleight reported that overgrown hedges on the Rootas Lane / Malton Road junction made crossing the road from Leconfield very hazardous - Resolved – That the Clerk requests East Riding of Yorkshire Council cuts back the hedges 
74/15 
CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· Yorkshire Ambulance Service –Defibrillator awareness training, 29 September, 18:30

· Background into 104 Main Street Etton Decision

· East Riding Joint Local Access Forum – 11th Annual Report

· Invite to dog control partnership, Monday 7th September 2015 at 6.30pm,Walkington Village Hall
· Safe and Sound Grant

· August Parish Newsletter

· September Parish Newsletter

75/15
PLANNING MATTERS


 a) Applications for comment – i) 15/02560/PLF: Construction of a boundary gate, Old School House, 2 Main Street, Etton - Resolved – That the Parish Council has no objection to this application, ii) 15/02477/OUT – Outline of Dwelling, Land South East and West of 104 Main Street, Etton – The meeting discussed the application and noted that the applicant had offered to voluntarily revoke the planning approval for plot 3, land east to the east of 104 Main Street, should this new application be approved.  Resolved – That the Clerk should consult East Riding of Yorkshire Council on the legal position of a voluntary revocation and circulate a proposed submission to Councillors for consideration iii) Chapel House, Main Street, Etton – The meeting discussed an indicative set of drawings submitted for the Parish Council’s comments prior to a formal planning application.  Resolved – That the Parish Council had no initial objections to this development, but that it would like to see a bay window incorporated into the design to reflect the history of the property.

b) Applications on which comments submitted since the previous meeting – There were no application submitted since the previous meeting.

c) To note decisions of the Planning Authority – 15/40084/NONMAT – Eric Bradley Yard, Main Street, Etton – Following a query from a resident the Clerk had investigated the status of this planning application, which was listed on the ERYC public planning portal but that did not contain any detail or case documents.  This application was a minor amendment to an approved planning permission and therefore had been approved by East Riding of Yorkshire Council without requiring public consultation.


d) Pre-Planning Applications for commentApplications on which comments submitted since the previous meeting – There were no application submitted since the previous meeting.
76/15
ETTON VILLAGE TASK FORCE VISIT – Councillor Armstrong reported back on the Etton Village Task Force Visit and briefed the meeting on the work that East Riding of Yorkshire Council had agreed to carry out.  The Task Force Team had also shared information about accessing the Community Payback Scheme.  

 
Resolved - (a) that the Clerk should monitor progress against the agreed schedule and (b) that the Clerk should enquire whether gardening and maintenance of public areas in the Village would be a suitable project for the Community Payback Scheme.  
77/15
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA - 
Resolved – (a) that standing agenda item no.5 (Members Questions) should be deleted from the agenda (b) that a Public Participation item added at the beginning of the meeting and (c) that standing orders should be updated to reflect the changes.

78/15
PARISH NEWSLETTER – The meeting discussed the benefits of producing a parish newsletter to help promote the Parish Council and key village initiatives, such as the Community Defibrillator.  



Resolved - (a) that the Parish Council would publish an annual newsletter (b) that East Riding of Yorkshire Council would print the newsletter and Councillors would help distribute, with copies posted to harder to reach properties (c) that the first newsletter should be also be used to promote the recycling banks, the village hall, free vaccinations and electric blanket checks and to advise residents how to view planning applications on-line.

79/15
SOCIAL MEDIA POLICY - The Council discussed the potential use of social media as a communications channel.  It was felt that it would be an good way to communicate with certain parts of the community, although it was accepted that it would not be a suitable source of communication for all residents and drawbacks of social media were noted.



Resolved – (a) That the Parish Council should trial the use of Facebook and Twitter (b) that the Social Media Policy should be adopted (c) that the Clerk should manage the social media sites in accordance with the Social Media Policy.
80/15
SCHEDUE OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – (a) that cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts (b) the appreciation of St Mary’s Church and the Village Hall for the grant payments should be noted.
	Clerk Salary  (September and October) 
	99.00

	HMRC (Clerk PAYE September and October)
	65.00

	Etton Village Hall –outstanding amount for 2015/16 room hire
	2.75

	Etton Village Hall – Room Hire – Defibrillator training
	5.50

	St Mary’s Church – Waste Recycling Grant Payment
	184.39

	Etton Village Hall – Waste Recycling Grant
	184.39


81/15
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – None received.

Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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